
 

2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor, P.O. Box 2319, Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4 
2300, rue Yonge, 27e étage, C.P. 2319, Toronto (Ontario) M4P 1E4 

T 416-481-1967    1-888-632-6273     

F 416-440-7656    OEB.ca 

 

BY EMAIL 

September 9, 2024 

Ryan McNamara 
Associate 
Blake, Cassels & Graydon LLP 
199 Bay Street 
Suite 4000, Commerce Court West 
Toronto ON M5L 1A9 
ryan.mcnamara@blakes.com 

Dear Ryan McNamara: 

Re: Alqonquin Power & Utilities Corp. (APUC) and Algonquin Power Co. (APCo) 
Notice of Proposal under Section 81 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 
File: EB-2024-0265 

The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) received APUC and APCO’s notice of proposal under 
section 81 of the Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998 on August 28, 2024. The OEB has 
assigned it file number EB-2024-0265.  

If required, OEB staff will contact you directly to seek clarification regarding the 
application or to request additional information. Please note that the timely processing 
of the application depends on the receipt of information within the specified timelines. 

APUC and APCo are reminded that they are responsible for ensuring that the 
documents they file with the OEB, such as its evidence, responses to interrogatories 
and any other supporting documentation, do not include personal information (as that 
phrase is defined in the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act), unless 
filed in accordance with rule 9A of the OEB’s Rules of Practice and Procedure. 

Please direct any questions to Raveen Gunaratnarajah, Advisor, Transmission Policy & 
Compliance at raveen.gunaratnarajah@oeb.ca. Please refer to the OEB file number 
noted above in all future correspondence to the OEB regarding your application. 

Yours truly, 

John Pickernell 
Manager, Applications Administration 
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